SWMHC Meeting Minutes January 17, 2016

Jane welcomed everyone to the meeting. A birthday card was passed around to sign for Nancy
Braesicke’s birthday (Feb. 2).

Door prize given out to Jody Wood.

Discussed attendance for the Stock Show Miniature Horse Show, there were about 22 horses there last
year and this year, while not sure on how many, Nancy said there are 59 stalls rented. There will be a
table upstairs around the arena with AMHA and club pamphlets.

Financial Report — Show entries were over 63k this year, Show expenses were just over 55k. We did very
well this year making 6,237.00. We raised almost 3,000 for youth funds.

Door prize given out to Barbara Hibbard

This year the treasurer resigned mid-year and the youth fundraiser resigned at the end of the year. Jane
thanked Kristen Beauregard and Frankie Nigh for their help throughout the year.

Shows for 2016:
Glen Rose (March 18-20) — Judges: Steve Hatch (Worlds), Ray Randall — (Nat’l), To Be named
Waco (May 6-8) — Judges: Mike Adams (Worlds), Chris Bickford (Nat’l)) and Debra Jarvis

Jane stated that Nancy Braesicke has full time job now and will work the stock show, but will have
something there to mentor who will fill in at our Glen Rose and Waco shows this year.

High Point awards were handed out. Members received a Hay bags with SWMHC logo.
Stacy McBride received a door prize, Gracie McBride received a door prize.

The overall High Point Youth went to Brooke Wood. The overall High Point Amateur went to Lauren
Greaves. The Scholarship Award went to Kameron Welma. The Sportsmanship Award went to Heather
Bolton.

The officer elections were held for those that resigned. The positions are:

President — Jane Wagner

V-President — Val Shingledecker
Secretary — Lucy Kusluch

Treasurer- Kristin Beauregard
Youth/Fundraiser- Melissa McBride
Directors-Pete Welma & Michael Brandt

Meeting adjourned. Looking forward to a great show season.



